
Proclamation 
In Appreciation of 

 

Four Seasons Compassion for Life Foundation 

Dr. Janet Bull, Chief Medical Officer 
 

Upon the Occasion of Her Retirement  
 

 WHEREAS, on the first day of October 2022, after serving the past twenty-two years as a Chief Medical 

Officer of the Compassion for Life Foundation, DR. JANET BULL departs leaving behind her an impressive 

legacy of service. We, the Governing Body of Hendersonville wish to publicly extend our congratulations to 

Dr. Janet Bull in her retirement and to acknowledge her contributions which were built on the foundation of 

knowledge she contributed throughout her career; and 

 

 WHEREAS, DR. JANET BULL began her career practicing obstetrician-genecology and through her 

dedication to caring for patients with serious illnesses she began volunteering with hospice and eventually 

switched her specialty to hospice care; and 

 

 WHEREAS, DR. JANET BULL was instrumental in bringing palliative care to our community by 

providing serious illness care prior to patients needing hospice care; and 

 

 WHEREAS, during her two decades of service DR. JANET BULL has provided innovative clinical 

trial studies that have impacted the care of many patients within our community and nationally. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Barbara Volk, Mayor of the City of Hendersonville, and City Council 

Members wish to recognize the many years of service to our community by DR. JANET BULL on the occasion 

of her retirement and to thank her for her dedicated service to our community.  

 

 
 

 PROCLAIMED this 3rd  day of November 2022.  

 

_________________________________ 

Seal         Barbara G. Volk, Mayor 

  City of Hendersonville 

             

        

       Attest: _____________________________ 

        Angela Reece, City Clerk 

 


